Before The Public Service Commission

Of The State Of Missouri
	In the Matter of the Investigation into the Water Service Earnings of Silverleaf Resorts, Inc., d/b/a Resort Utilities Company.
	)

)

)


	Case No.:       WO-2002-1040




STAFF’S SEVENTH STATUS REPORT

AND MOTION TO CLOSE CASE

Comes Now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and, for its Seventh Status Report, states to the Missouri Public Service Commission as follows:

1.
On April 26, 2002, the Staff filed its Motion to Open Case for an Investigation into the Water Service Earnings of Silverleaf Resorts, Inc. (“Company”).  The Staff’s objective in seeking authority to investigate the earnings of the Company was to determine whether the Company was in an overearnings situation and to determine whether it was appropriate to seek a reduction of the rates that the Company charges its ratepayers for the provision of water service.  On May 30, 2002, the Commission issued its Order Directing Investigation.

2.
The Staff subsequently filed six separate status reports regarding the progress of its investigation into the Company’s water service earnings.  In its Sixth Status Report, the Staff reported that the Company was not overearning, but was, in fact, underearning.  However, there was no mechanism for the Company to request changes in its revenues or rates or in its rate design in the context of this case, and the Staff therefore moved that this case be closed.  

3.
On August 11, 2003, the Commission issued an order directing the Staff to file a more detailed report of the results of its investigation into the Company’s earnings.  Specifically, the Commission directed the Staff to explain why the results of the Staff’s earnings investigation differed from what the Staff expected to find, to tell whether the underearning would cause problems in the quality of the Company’s service, and to tell what actions the Staff expects the Company to take to remedy its underearning situation.


4.
Attached hereto is the Staff’s Seventh Status Report.  In this report, the Staff concludes that although the Company was in a net overearning situation in late 2000, when the Company filed its last small company rate increase case, the Company’s expense structure thereafter changed, so that the Company’s water and sewer services, combined, were in a net underearning situation in early 2003, when the Staff conducted its earnings investigation in this case.  The Staff further concludes that the Company’s underearning has not caused problems in the Company’s service quality or reliability, and states that the Staff expects the Company to file a new small company rate increase case soon after this case is closed.

5.  
The Staff does not contemplate taking any further action in this case.  The Staff therefore requests that this case be closed. 


WHEREFORE, the Staff submits its Seventh Status Report, and requests that this case be closed.
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